
NXT – September 18, 2013: The
Most Fun I’ve Had In Months
NXT
Date:  September 18, 2013
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Tom Phillips, Alex Riley

There isn’t much to say after last week’s show. The main story is still
Zayn chasing a title shot with Bo Dallas but Bo coming up with excuse
after excuse. Last week was the first bad show NXT has produced in a long
time so hopefully this show can pick things way up in quality. Let’s get
to it.

Welcome Home.

Sami Zayn vs. Curt Hawkins

Hawkins takes him into the corner to start but hides in the ropes. Sami
hooks a hammerlock and some armdrags before chopping away in the corner.
Zayn drives in right hands in the corner and gets some near falls off
rollups. We hit a chinlock on Hawkins but Curt takes over with a basic
slam. An elbow drop and a knifeedge chop get two each and we hit a
chinlock on Sami.

Back up and Sami scores with a leg lariat for two, making Curt begging
for mercy. Zayn is sent to the apron and rammed face first into the post
as we take a break. Back with Curt getting two off a suplex and hitting
another chinlock. Hawkins trips Zayn down to stop a comeback and we hit
chinlock number three. Back up and there’s a double clothesline to put
both guys down.

They fire off simultaneous right hands with Sami taking over via a
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dropkick. A high cross body gets two for Sami as Riley talks about how
Sami must be 225lbs before saying Sami is 180lbs at most. He was
announced at 192lbs but that’s probably too far back for Riley to
remember. Hawkins hits something resembling a Pele kick for two and an
Impaler DDT gets the same. Back up and Hawkins hits a freaky looking
throw (something resembling an Angle Slam with Sami’s leg around Curt’s
head) for two, only to have Sami kick his head off and walk up the corner
for the tornado DDT and the pin at 11:18 shown of 14:18.

Rating: C+. This was an interesting match as Hawkins had nothing for the
nearly the first ten minutes (three chinlocks should tell you something)
but he turned it way up in the last bit to make up for it. I’m not sure
what more Sami can do in developmental other than winning the title and
having a quick run and moving up to the main roster. The guy clearly
knows what he’s doing and can hang with anyone. Nice stuff here and the
fans love them some Sami.

Aiden English asks for a spotlight. He says he’s the only legitimate
artiste to cross over into this industry. English sings a promo about
facing and defeating everyone he faces, even defeating their “fancy pants
and technical maneuvers”. Not a horrible voice either.

Aiden English vs. Michael Cuellari

Cuellari is more famous as QT Marshall in ROH. English shoves him into
the corner and sings a bit before shoving Michael down. A big clothesline
and some right hands have Cuellari in trouble and a cobra clutch into
Matt Hardy’s Side Effect is good for the pin on Michael at 1:25. I’ve
seen worse than English

English demands a spotlight and sings an encore.

Bo Dallas is very excited about his new Bo Dallas Hotline, currently
testing in Bo-Livia. He thought Zayn’s win was nifty but wonders how much
a win over Hawkins means. Good point actually. Bo says he might have a



say in who gets a title shot and he’ll make said announcement next week.

HHH also has an announcement next week.

There’s a tag team turmoil match next week for the #1 contendership.

Tyler Breeze/Ascension/Leo Kruger vs. CJ Parker/Xavier Woods/Corey
Graves/Adrian Neville

Graves and Neville are tag team champions. That’s quite the packing of
several feuds into one match. Entrances alone take up about seven
minutes. Neville takes Victor down by the arm to start before bringing in
Graves. Parker and Woods get in their own shots to the arm before it’s
back to Neville for a top rope ax handle to the arm. Some good old
fashioned hair pulling takes Adrian into the corner for a tag off to
Kruger, only to have his arm pulled on as well.

All four good guys work on Leo’s arm with Neville again staying in longer
than anyone. Woods and Parker both come in off the ropes to work on the

arm as we’re on about the 12th tag in three minutes. Graves hooks an
armbar to slow things down a bit as the fans want to see the tagging
cycle again. Kruger finally pulls him over to the heel corner for the tag
off to O’Brian, even though the fans want Breeze. Back to Leo for a
pounding in the corner before it’s back to Victor to work on the ribs.

Graves rolls away from a charging Kruger to bring Woods back in. The
Honor Roll sends Leo to the floor and the heels have a meeting but Parker
and Graves hit baseball slides followed by planchas from Woods and
Neville. We take a break and come back with Victor cranking on Woods’
arms to slow things down a bit. Back to Kruger as Breeze still hasn’t
been into the match yet.

O’Brian and Leo take turns stomping away in the corner until it’s off to
Breeze for the pop of the night. Tyler hits a single right hand, gets



punched in the ribs and bails to the corner for a tag. Fans: “THAT WAS
AWESOME!” Leo hooks a chinlock on Xavier to calm things down a bit but a
jawbreaker gets him out. It’s back to Breeze for some knee drops but
again a single shot to the ribs sends him running off to Conor for a tag.

Woods gets caught in a bodyscissors but it’s back to Breeze. Tyler’s
suplex is countered into one by Xavier, allowing for the hot tag to
Parker. CJ cleans house and gets two off a side kick as everything breaks
down. Conor misses a splash in the corner but catches CJ in the flapjack.
The fans want Breeze though, only to have Parker throw Tyler off at two.
Parker gets all fired up as Breeze’s partners walk out, allowing all of
the good guys to hit Breeze in the face. Fans: “NOT IN THE FACE!!!” The
Red Arrow gets the pin on Breeze at 13:00 shown of 16:00.

Rating: B-. This wasn’t a classic or even very good, but it was such a
fun match that it was hard to not like it. Breeze is so goofy and over
the top that the fans have made him the flavor of the month. Ascension
vs. Graves/Neville should be fun for a power vs. speed match and Woods
vs. Kruger was fine. Really fun stuff here.

The winners all pose over Breeze to end the show.

Overall Rating: B+. I had a great time with this show. They didn’t take
anything too seriously and the main event was done perfectly with the
Breeze stuff stealing the show. Aiden English is something that has
potential and I got fifteen minutes of Sami Zayn. What more can you
possibly need out of an hour long TV show?

Results

Sami Zayn b. Curt Hawkins – Tornado DDT

Aiden English b. Michael Cuellari – Corba clutch side slam

CJ Parker/Xavier Woods/Adrian Neville/Corey Graves b. Ascension/Tyler
Breeze/Leo Kruger – Red Arrow to Breeze



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of Complete 2001 Monday Night Raw Reviews at Amazon for
just $4 at:

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for
just $4 at:

NXT – September 11, 2013: Be
Careful What You Wish For
NXT
Date: September 11, 2013
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: William Regal, Tony Dawson

The main story at the moment is Sami Zayn vs. Bo Dallas after Bo cost
Sami a match against Jack Swagger last week. Sami is one of the most over
guys in NXT and is more than ready for the main roster. Other than that
we have the continuing adventures of Mason Ryan vs. LeFort and company
which are at least getting Rusev over. Let’s get to it.

Welcome Home.

Enzo Amore/Colin Cassady vs. Alexander Rusev/Scott Dawson

Enzo goes on a rant about how Dawson and Rusev are SAWFT and the fans eat
it up. Dawson is now called Captain Roughneck in a nod to Dick Murdoch.
Enzo starts with Dawson with Amore hitting a quick let hand and running
off to Cassady. The 7’0 Cassady takes over on the 5’9 Dawson and pounds
him down before bringing Enzo back in.

Dawson wastes no time in spinning Amore inside out with a clothesline.
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Off to Rusev to destroy Enzo with pure power. There’s something awesome
about a monster destroying a small man. Back to Dawson who knocks Colin
off the apron and plays Neidhart to Rusev’s Bret in a Hart Attack (with a
spinwheel kick instead of a clothesline), but that’s a DQ on Rusev and
Dawson at 3:35 for being in the ring too long.

Rating: D. Nothing to see here but Rusev continues to look good. I still
don’t get the appeal of Dawson but he’s much better as a singles guy than
he was in the tag team with Dylan. Amore is one of those guys who needs
to stay out of the ring as he’s so much better on the mic than he is at
wrestling.

Here’s Bo Dallas with something to say. The white pants and black vest
with the long hair already make me want to punch him. He thanks all of
the Bo-lievers for all of their well wishes have made him believe he can
fly. Last week he was just down there to cheer Zayn on because Sami needs
a mentor. Bo says he’s medically cleared to wrestle Sami but not for the
title because he’s not completely healed up. When in doubt, don’t stop
Bo-lieving.

CJ Parker talks about Tyler Breeze hording sticks like a beaver while
Parker wants to spread the sticks everywhere. Breeze jumps him and takes
a photo. Parker still doesn’t do it for me.

Sasha Banks vs. Paige

Banks is being corrupted by the dark side of the Divas in the form of
Summer Rae. I thought this was for the title but it wasn’t announced as
such. The fans chant Happy Birthday to Paige in a nice gesture. Paige
sends her throat first into the ropes a few times before blocking an
attempt at the same thing from Sasha. Nice touch. Sasha comes back with a
victory roll for two and a reverse waistlock. Paige drives her into the
corner for some back elbows to the face ala Matt Morgan. Banks sends her
face first into the buckle as we take a break.

Back with Paige in a reverse chinlock followed by a rear naked choke.
Paige fights up but gets caught by a back elbow to the jaw for two. We go
back to the chinlock with a bodyscissors from Sasha for a very long time
until Paige fights up into a rollup for two. Back to the chinlock which



has probably been half of the match so far. Paige gets out again and
comes back with a release fisherman’s suplex to put Banks down. Ten knees
to the chest put Banks down but Paige misses a dropkick, only to roll
through a cross body to pin Sasha at 7:42 shown of 11:12.

Rating: C. This was nothing great but Sasha isn’t the best in the ring.
The long stretches of chinlockery here didn’t help much either as the
match dragged on way too long as a result. The girls here are still much
more interesting than the WWE girls but the division could use some fresh
faces.

Post match Paige offers a handshake but Sasha beats her down instead.

In the back, Sasha tells Summer how great that felt.

Xavier Woods vs. Leo Kruger

Woods chases Kruger out to the floor but Leo snaps Xavier’s throat over
the middle rope to take over. Back in and Leo hooks an armbar to take
over and set up the GC3 later on. Woods finally escapes but and takes Leo
down with a headscissors. Kruger bails to the floor, only to miss a dive
as we take a break. Back with Kruger stomping away and dropping elbows
for two.

Leo pulls at Xavier’s face for a bit before it’s back to the armbar, this
time with hair pulling. It’s off to a hammerlock instead now but Woods
counters with a Stunner. Back up and Woods hits a dropkick to put Leo
down but Kruger comes back with a backbreaker for two. A Jackhammer gets
two more for Leo but Woods comes back with some forearms and dropkicks to
get a breather.

The Honor Roll rolling clothesline is countered into a nice spinebuster
for two. Kruger’s Slice misses and Woods hits an enziguri and Lost in the
Woods (running Downward Spiral here, though it used to be the name of
Gail Kim’s Eat Defeat) for two. The second Honor Roll connects and Eat
Defeat is good for the pin on Kruger at 10:40 shown of 12:40.

Rating: C. This picked up at the end but it wasn’t worth sitting through
all that time to get there. The arm work from Kruger didn’t go anywhere



and Woods’ arm seemed fine for the Honor Roll. The match was nothing
special though and there’s no reason for these guys to be fighting that I
can think of. That’s fine if the match is really good but it needs more
if a match is just ok.

Overall Rating: C-. I know I asked for a weaker show for a change but I’m
kind of regretting it now that I’ve gotten it. Nothing on here was very
good, the main event felt like it was thrown together and Sasha is just a
placeholder until Summer vs. Paige starts up again. Thankfully this is
the last show in a taping cycle so next week should feel fresh. This was
their weakest offering in awhile.

Results

Colin Cassady/Enzo Amore b. Alexander Rusev/Scott Dawson via DQ when
Rusev and Dawson wouldn’t get out of the ring

Paige b. Sasha Banks – Reversed cross body

Xavier Woods b. Leo Kruger – Lost in the Woods

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews, and pick up my
new book of Complete 2001 Monday Night Raw Reviews at Amazon
for just $4 at:

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for
just $4 at:

NXT – August 14, 2013: The
Old Shield Ways
NXT
Date:  August 14, 2013
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
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Commentators: Tony Dawson, William Regal

Things are getting better in NXT as we now have a heel champion instead
of a face champion that no one can stand. Other than that we have Shield
vs. Xavier Woods/Corey Graves/Adrian Neville in what has the potential to
be a solid six man tag. The crowd should love the Shield if nothing else.
Let’s get to it.

After the usual opening, here’s Paul Heyman to get us going. He’s here to
look for a new Paul Heyman Guy and is thrilled by what he sees in NXT.
Heyman appreciates the ECW chants but he’s here to look for the future
rather than to live off the past. In the back, there is the next Paul
Heyman, or the next Brock Lesnar, or the next Curtis Axel, the latter of
whom comes out to a mixed reaction. Paul talks about how awesome Curtis
is and says there’s no one in Florida who can be the next Axel.

This brings out Big E. Langston to a HUGE reaction. He says he’s man
enough to take down Axel for the Intercontinental Title but Heyman isn’t
pleased. Axel says he’s got this one and agrees to face Langston at
say…..Thanksgiving? Or maybe Christmas? Langston cuts him off and says
defend it tonight or Axel proves that he’s not good enough to hang here
in NXT. That’s enough for Axel to accept the challenge and we’re on.

Intercontinental Title: Curtis Axel vs. Big E. Langston

Axel pounds away at Langston’s head and speeds things up, only to be
caught in a nice looking belly to belly suplex. Curtis is sent to the
floor and we take a break with Heyman yelling OH MY GOD at Langston’s
strength. Back with Big E. holding a chinlock and hitting five big
punches to the ribs.

Axel gets in a kick to the gut and a clothesline to the back of the head
to put Langston down. A quick dropkick gets no cover and a big THANK YOU
PAUL chant breaks out. Another dropkick gets two and we hit the front
facelock. Langston easily powers out and fires off a series of
clotheslines and knee lifts before running Axel over. There go the straps
but Heyman comes in for the DQ at 4:38 shown of 8:08.

Rating: C-. This was fine. We certainly won’t going to get a title change



here but the crowd was WAY into Langston and Axel got in enough offense
to not look like a joke. Big E. can hold his own in the ring and is
looking like a more well rounded worker every time he’s out there. That’s
very impressive given that he’s only 27 and has only been in wrestling
for a few years.

Post match Langston goes after Heyman but Axel makes the save. Curtis
loads up a belt shot but walks into the Big Ending for the five count.

Sami Zayn says he’s got a long running issue with Bo Dallas but now he’s
got to deal with Cesaro and Colter accusing him of being an Arab or an
evil French Canadian. He thinks the moment that tipped them off was when
he spoke Arabic or when he announced himself as being from Montreal. At
the same time though, he challenged Cesaro to a match over a month ago
but hasn’t heard back. Zayn will up the ante though: we can make it 2/3
falls.

Mason Ryan vs. Scott Dawson

Dawson gets in his face to start but gets crushed into the corner. As the
beating continues here are Enzo Amore and Colin Cassidy for a
distraction, allowing Dawson to get in some cheap shots. Not that it
matters as Mason’s cobra clutch slam is good for the pin at 1:30.

Ryan cleans house after the match.

Women’s Title: Paige vs. Summer Rae

This was supposed to be Emma’s title shot but Summer beat her down last
week and gets the shot instead. They fight over a lockup to start and
Paige gets a quick two off a cross body. Paige throws her across the ring
and stomps Summer down in the corner, only to be slammed face first onto
the mat via a caught boot.

In a unique move, Summer puts Paige’s head between her (Summer’s) legs
with Paige on her knees (think a victory roll position but on the mat)
and slams Paige face first into the mat before turning her over into a
rollup for two. A monkey flip gets two for the challenger and Summer
cranks on a headlock. Paige drives her into the corner to escape and



catches Summer’s boot in a nice callback. The Paige Turner is good for
the pin at 3:43.

Rating: C-. This was short but it worked well enough. I’m assuming
they’re setting up for Emma vs. Paige as a big match which is fine, but
the bait and switch isn’t NXT’s normal style. Summer’s in ring work isn’t
all that great but she’s far better in the ring than someone like Aksana.
Paige was her usual good self here.

AJ says she’s defending the title against someone next week but she isn’t
sure who it’s going to be. It could be anyone from the boom mic operator
to her mom to Renee Young. Bayley comes up behind her and gives her a big
hug. She’s REALLY excited to see AJ and apparently has been following her
all day. Bayley would like the title shot and thinks they’re friends, but
they’ll be even BETTER friends after the title match. AJ gets another big
hug and gives a look that says she’s admitting defeat in the battle of
the crazies.

Dolph Ziggler will be here next week.

During the break Emma attacked Summer Rae. A ticked off Emma could be
interesting.

Shield vs. Corey Graves/Adrian Neville/Xavier Woods

Graves vs. Rollins gets us going with Corey sending him right back into
the corner for a meeting with the Shield. Seth charges in for an armdrag
but Graves keeps rolling through and armdrags Corey down instead. Off to
Neville for a dropkick to the knee and one to the chest for two before
the tag is made to Woods. Things speed up a bit and Woods snaps off a
headscissors for two. The NXT guys keep up the frequent tags with Graves
cranking away on Seth’s arm. The arm is quickly dropped in favor of the
leg but Rollins bails to the floor, allowing Woods and Neville to hit
stereo dives on Shield as we take a break.

Back with Reigns headbutting Woods down and stomping him down in the
Shield corner. Off to the US Champion for some trash talk and right hands
to Woods’ afro. Xavier backflips out of a belly to back suplex and
there’s the not yet hot tag to Graves. A quick chop block sets up Lucky



13 but Rollins makes the save. Reigns comes in to pound away and hits a
great standing falcon’s arrow for two. Back to Seth to crank on the arm
for a bit before making a blind tag off to Reigns. Graves doesn’t see the
tag and tries a sunset flip on Rollins, allowing Roman to get in a hard
cheap shot.

Back to Ambrose for more trash talk as the fast Shield tags continue. A
snap suplex puts Graves back in the wrong corner before Reigns comes back
in. Corey kicks away at Roman’s knee from the mat but there’s almost no
effect. Graves is shoved into the corner and gets a burst of energy to
fight his way out.

The hot tag brings in Neville to speed things up and an enziguri puts
Dean down. He gets the knees up to block the Red Arrow though and makes a
tag off to Rollins. Adrian flips out of a German suplex and tags in Woods
who gets two off a high cross body. A kick to Seth’s head and a quick
downward spiral gets two. The It’s Morphin Time clothesline gets two as
well but Reigns makes the diving save.

Neville hurricanranas Reigns to the floor and Ambrose suplexes Graves to
the floor. Woods loads up a superplex but Rollins counters into a sunset
bomb. Xavier holds the ropes but Reigns makes a blind tag and punches
Woods to break his grip on the ropes. Rollins hits the Buckle Bomb and
the spear from Reigns is enough to pin Woods at 14:07 shown of 16:52.

Rating: B+. Cut two minutes or so out of the middle and this is a
classic. This was in the old vein of Shield matches with the last second
saves and perfectly planned out insanity and it’s still awesome. The NXT
guys got a solid rub here as they got to put Shield to a good test. The
ending never really was in doubt, but they had me wondering there for a
few seconds, which is a sign of a good match.

Cesaro accepts Zayn’s challenge for the 2/3 falls match next week. He
promises to beat Zayn so bad but Sami jumps him to start a brawl. They’re
pulled apart and Cesaro channels his inner James Kirk by shouting
ZAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAYN to end the show.

Overall Rating: B. Solid show here with a great main event and some good
stuff leading up to it. NXT does a great job at incorporating the main



show guys into the fold and the shows benefit a lot from it. At the end
of the day though, the NXT guys are the stars of the show and that’s the
important idea. The Zayn vs. Cesaro match has the potential to be amazing
so things are looking up for next week.

Results

Big E. Langston b. Curtis Axel via DQ when Paul Heyman interfered

Mason Ryan b. Scott Dawson – Cobra clutch slam

Paige b. Summer Rae – Paige Turner

Shield b. Xavier Woods/Corey Graves/Adrian Neville – Spear to Woods

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of Complete 2001 Monday Night Raw Reviews at Amazon for
just $4 at:

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling book as low
as $4 at:

NXT  –  August  7,  2013:
Wrestling Is Fun
NXT
Date:  August 7, 2013
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Tom Phillips, Alex Riley

Tonight is a big night on NXT as we have a double main event. Dean
Ambrose is defending his US Title against Adrian Neville and Bo Dallas is
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defending the NXT Title against Leo Kruger. Tonight sounds like it’s
going to be focusing on in ring action instead of storytelling which
should make for a good show. Let’s get to it.

The opening video talks about what we’re getting tonight. There’s also a
dance off between Emma and Summer Rae.

Before the first match we’re told that Tyler Breeze IS IN THE BUILDING!
WOO!

US Title: Adrian Neville vs. Dean Ambrose

Neville is an NXT Tag Team Champion but for the sake of clarity only
Ambrose will be referred to as champion. Dean shoves him into the corner
to start but Neville shoves him right back. Adrian fires off kicks in the
corner but Dean rubs forearms across his face to escape. A headscissors
puts the champion down for a second but he pops up, flips forward across
the ring and comes out of the corner with a cross body for two.

Neville hooks an armbar but Dean smacks him in the face to escape. Adrian
comes back with a quick slam and loads up the Red Arrow but Dean gets
away before it launches. Out to the floor they go and Ambrose
clotheslines him down as we take a break. Back with Dean dropping an
elbow for two and ramming a knee to the ribs. A running dropkick to the
chest gets two for the champion and it’s off to a surfboard hold.

Dean chops away and sends him across the ring in a hard whip. A belly to
belly suplex gets two and we hit the chinlock. Back up and Adrian hits a
hard forearm before avoiding a charge in the corner. A high cross body
gets two and a quick running hurricanrana sends Dean to the outside.
Neville hits a BIG corkscrew dive to take Dean out and there’s the Red
Arrow but Shield runs in for the DQ at 8:20 shown of 10:05.

Rating: C+. Nice match here with Neville getting to look good but not win



the title. It’s a very simple idea that doesn’t change anything
officially but gives Neville a rub which is what stars can do in NXT.
It’s a good sign that Neville can wrestle a full match with more than
just the high spots as the inability to do so has sunk a lot of other
wrestlers.

Post match the Shield beats Neville down but Corey Graves and Xavier
Woods make the save.

Enzo Amore and Colin Cassidy come up to Scott Dawson and Sylvester Lefort
to offer encouragement before Dawson’s match with Mason Ryan. Lefort and
Dawson leave and the same guy who was making faces behind Breeze last
week does a fist pump behind Amore and Cassidy.

Time for the dance contest and you should already know what’s coming
here. It’s exactly what you would expect: Summer does classically trained
dance moves, Emma responds with stuff like the Running Man and the
Chicken Dance and gets YES chants. They keep this one fast paced though
with the music never stopping and several back and forth dances. Summer
says stop the music and is told she got served.

She wants her real music and does the Fandango, instantly winning over
the crowd. Emma says play her music, takes off the t-shirt she was
wearing to reveal her usual attire and does her dance to win the contest.
Apparently this makes Emma #1 contender. Summer attacks her after losing
as you would expect. This ran longer than I would have expected at about
six minutes, but it was much more entertaining than most WWE dance offs.
They kept this moving fast enough that it never got stupid which is where
WWE falls off. Also it doesn’t hurt that Emma and Summer look like they
do as opposed to say, Vickie.

Leo Kruger promo, talking about being laughed at as a kid. Tonight when
he wins the NXT Title, people will be laughing at Bo Dallas instead.

Danny Burch vs. Tyler Breeze



Breeze comes to the ring like he’s walking a runway and with camera shots
straight out of Zoolander. The fans think the entrance was awesome. The
bell rings twice for some reason and Burch comes out swinging. Breeze
ducks most of the shots and hits a quick enziguri. After taking some
pictures of himself it’s the spinwheel kick for the pin at 42 seconds.
Breeze is so over the top that he’s awesome.

Breeze lays on Burch to take another picture.

Bo Dallas finally starts acting like a heel by patronizing Renee Young,
saying Cesaro has a bright future. Also the loss last week is on Sami
Zayn for not being in there as a champion. Dallas claims to be a former
tag team champion and doesn’t remember filling in for an injury. We get a
few bars of Don’t Stop Bo-lieveing and he walks off. THIS is the kind of
character he needs to be, not whatever he’s been doing for a few weeks
now.

Graves/Neville/Woods vs. Shield and Mason Ryan vs. Scott Dawson next
week.

Tyler Breeze has LEFT the building.

NXT Title: Bo Dallas vs. Leo Kruger

Dallas can go up about 85 levels on the heel scale if he records Don’t
Stop Bo-lieving as his entrance music. Kruger goes straight to the floor
to start but suckers Bo into an attack in the corner. The fans are
entirely behind Kruger here as you would expect in a Bo Dallas match. Bo
comes back with some dropkicks and a cross body followed by a northern
lights suplex for two. We hit an armbar on Kruger as the fans chant
boring. Kruger fights him off and sends Bo to the floor for a baseball
slide as we take a break.

Back with Leo whipping Bo hard into the corner for two. A snap suplex



gets the same and Kruger drives in elbows to the head. Dallas breaks up a
superplex attempt and scores with a middle rope clothesline. Fans: “YOU
STILL SUCK!” Some clotheslines put Leo down but a tornado bulldog is only
good for two. A reverse DDT gets two more and Bo pounds on Leo in the
corner, basically turning heel mid match.

Kruger starts Hulking Up and fires off right hands of his own followed by
a spinebuster for no cover. The Slice connects for two and Kruger puts on
the GC3 but Bo FINALLY makes a rope. Kruger pounds away but his top rope
splash hits knees. Dallas wraps his leg around Leo’s head and cranks on
the arm in a kneeling submission hold, drawing the tap out at 8:36 shown
of 11:14.

Rating: B-. It’s a really good sign that Bo is turning heel as the fans
were hating his face push. Turning him into a condescending self obsessed
jerk is a great way to make him a heel, as long as they stick with it
this time. Kruger looked good and has potential as a good guy, but the
voice isn’t going to do him any favors.

Overall Rating: B. This show can be summarized in one word: fun. Nothing
was too serious here, the matches were good, Tyler Breeze is so over the
top that it’s hard to not chuckle at him, the dance off was amusing and
Dallas FINALLY showed signs of being a heel. It’s so nice to be able to
just enjoy a wrestling show that doesn’t make you feel like the world is
forever changed off a single match. This was a very fun show that flew
by, as NXT continues to be awesome.

Results

Adrian Neville b. Dean Ambrose via DQ when Shield interfered

Tyler Breeze b. Danny Burch – Spinwheel Kick

Bo Dallas b. Leo Kruger – Kneeling Elbow Submission

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new



book of Complete 2001 Monday Night Raw Reviews at Amazon for
just $5 at:

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books as
low as $4 at:


